


Sustainability at the heart of a living, working, active landscape valued by everyone. 

 

Please note that the enforcement penalties applied include both cross compliance 

penalties for failing to meet verifiable standards under SMR1 ( 2023 Cross-

Compliance Verifiable Standards - Summary Version.pdf (daera-ni.gov.uk) and fines 

imposed by the court.  

 

If you require any clarification, believe that any part of your request has been 

overlooked, misunderstood or misinterpreted, please contact me in the first instance 

to see if it is a matter that can be resolved.     

 

If you are unhappy with the manner in which your request for information has been 

handled or the decision to release/withhold information, you have the right to request 

a formal review by the Department. 

 

If you wish to do so, please contact The Review Section either by e-mailing 

daera.informationmanager@daera-ni.gov.uk or by post at The Department of 

Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs, Data Protection & Information 

Management Branch, Floor 2, Jubilee House, 111 Ballykelly Road, Ballykelly, 

Limavady BT49 9HP, within two months from the date of this letter. 

 

If after such an internal review you are still unhappy with the response, you have the 

right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 

Wilmslow, CHESHIRE, SK9 5AF, who will undertake an independent review of the 

Department’s decision. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Principal Scientific Officer South & East River Basin District  

Water Management Unit 




